H  Interagency Cooperation.   

Describe how the designated State unit will collaborate with the State agency responsible for administering each of the following programs to develop opportunities for competitive integrated employment, to the greatest extent practicable: 
(1) The State Medicaid plan under title XIX of the Social Security Act; 
(2) The State agency responsible for providing services for individuals with developmental disabilities; and 
0.  The State agency responsible for providing mental health services.

(1) OVR has worked with the Department of Medicaid Services to attempt to expand the Medicaid Works, Kentucky’s Medicaid Buy-In program, to maximize the opportunities for OVR consumers to get employed in competitive, integrated employment.  Eligibility requirements remain restrictive and very few individuals have qualified for Medicaid Works. OVR still feels a revised buy-in would help more individuals with disabilities become successfully employed. As detailed below in (2), Medicaid Waiver funding is utilized to provide long term supports for supported employment consumers, increasing the numbers of individuals who can benefit from supported employment services. OVR serves on numerous councils that also have representation from the Department for Medicaid Services.  The agency will work with his agency to insure the provision of vocational rehabilitation services and if appropriate, accommodations or auxiliary aides and services.  
(2) OVR works with the Division of Developmental and Intellectual Disabilities (DIDD) to improve quality Supported Employment Services and provide a smooth transition from VR Supported employment services to Long Term Support Services through the Supports for Community Living (SCL) and Michelle P. Medicaid waivers. KYOVR and DIDD jointly fund the Supported Employment Training Program at the University of Kentucky’s Human Development Institute to train all Supported Employment Specialists in the state.  OVR serves on numerous councils, boards, and planning committees, such as, DIDD and the Commonwealth Council for Developmental Disabilities, as well as the Kentucky Advisory Council on Autism and the HB144 Commission relating to persons with developmental disabilities.  The agency also has two members on the Employment First Council after the executive order was signed in 2018.  
(3)  Currently, there are 18 IPS programs throughout Kentucky.  In 2019, OVR participated in meetings with the Cabinet for Health and Family Services to initiate efforts to expand IPS Supported Employment services to individuals with opiate use conditions.  OVR will continue to collaborate with other state partners to expand IPS and provide services to underserved populations.  OVR serves on numerous councils that also have representation from the DBH. 
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